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As you are aware, the Ontario Government is expanding the roll out of COVID-19 vaccines to 

primary care. The Ministry of Health is requesting several operational details that will help 

inform allocations and resources required for health units, such as: training material, logistics 

and distribution of vaccine and supplies. The expectation is that this will be a phased 

implementation, ramping up gradually as supply allows. It is expected that AstraZeneca 

will be a dedicated vaccine for Primary Care.  

 

If you are interested in participating in vaccine administration at your location, please take a 

few minutes and apply online at Readiness Survey for York Region Primary Care Health 

Providers by 6:00 p.m. on Sunday, April 18.  

 

Your office will only be contacted if you meet the criteria to distribute vaccine.  

 

Please accept our apologies for the short turnaround time, but we are moving as quickly as we 

can, alongside the province.  

 

Please note: If you have already completed this survey or if you are a primary care facility 

already partnered with us in the pilot AstraZeneca roll-out, you do not have to complete this 

readiness survey. If you partially completed the survey previously or have new information to 

share please resubmit the survey.   

 

In the survey, please include as much information related to your plans as possible, 

recognizing that plans will be dynamic and shifting over time. We look forward to touching base 

with you again shortly with further updates and information.  

 

https://surveys.york.ca/?e=225905&h=F472E49F0B92BF3&l=en
https://surveys.york.ca/?e=225905&h=F472E49F0B92BF3&l=en

